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NOTE FOR FILE – INFORMATION RECEIVED FROM END USERS 
 

As set out in a note for file dated 21 May 2014, after assessing responses to the Statement of Essential 
Facts, the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) decided that further enquiries were warranted 
to ensure that the preliminary finding of no actionable dumping of copy paper from the People’s 
Republic of China (China) was robust.  

On 22 April 2014, the Commission requested that two selected retailers, Woolworths Limited and 
Officeworks, provide the Commission with: 

• a schedule of their purchases of copy paper from Fuji Xerox Australia Pty Ltd (Fuji Australia) for 
the period 1 July 2012 to 31 March 2014; and 

• copies of any contracts in place for the supply of copy paper by Fuji Australia for purchases in 
the period 1 July 2012 to 31 March 2014. 

 
Woolworths Limited advised that Big W had not purchased copy paper for resale from Fuji Australia in 
the nominated period [or at other times]. Woolworths Supermarkets purchased a once only buy of A4 
copy paper from Fuji Australia in January 2014. Woolworths Limited provided information on its net 
purchase price from Fuji Australia for the relevant purchase. 

Officeworks provided the Commission with transaction by transaction information on its purchases of 
copy paper from Fuji Australia in the period 1 July 2012 to 30 June 2013. The information included 
quantities and net purchase prices. Office works declined to provide the Commission with information 
on purchases beyond 30 June 2013, stating that it was only providing information that aligned with the 
period covered by the formal investigation. 

Any enquiries concerning this case should be directed to the Case Manager on (02) 6275 6544 or on 
email operations2@adcommission.gov.au. 
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